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Date:

Place:

Present:

Absent:

Call to Order:

1096524

General Purposes Committee

Thursday, November 20", 2003

Anderson Room
Richmond City Hall

Mayor Malcolm D. Brodie, Chair
Councillor Linda Barnes (5:20 p.m.)
Councillor Derek Dang

Councillor Sue Halsey-Brandt
Councillor Rob Howard

Councillor Kiichi Kumagai
Councillor Bill McNulty

Councillor Harold Steves

Councillor Evelina Halsey-Brandt

The Chair called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

PARKS, RECREATION AND CULTURAL SERVICES DIVISION

TALL SHIPS 2005
(Report: Nov. 19/03, File No.: 7400-20-TALL1) (REDMS No. 1091362)

The Director, Parks Operations, Dave Semple, advised that he had nothmg
further to add to the report.

Discussion then ensued among Committee members and staff on:
° the provision of ‘in-kind’ services

° whether the venue should be open or closed, the impact which a closure
of the venue could have on the Steveston Town Centre, and whether
local businesses should be consulted about a possible closed venue

° whether the Steveston Harbour Authority (SHA) would allow the docks
to be used and the need to address the concerns of the SHA with
respect to the displacement of fishing boats during the event



General Purposes Committee

Thursday, November 20", 2003

1096524

° the contract services which would have to be paid for by the City,
including ambulance service; insurance costs; garbage collection
(marine waste); communications equipment; fireboat; dredging and the
site permit :

. how the ‘in-kind’ contributions could be controlled.
(Clir. Barnes entered the meeting — 5:20 p.m.).

Ms. Janice Podmore, Acting Chair of the Richmond Tall Ships Festival
Society, introduced Mr. Richard Chappell, Mr. Barry Coulson and Captain
Tom Corsie to the Committee. Ms. Podmore then addressed the Committee
on the Richmond Tall Ship Challenge® 2005. A copy of her submission is
attached as Schedule A and forms part of these minutes. Attached as
Schedule B to the minutes is material referred to by Ms. Podmore during her
presentation regarding the holding of a Tall Ships event in Chicago, Illinois in
2003.

Captain Corsie spoke about the need for ambulance service and insurance
costs, and stated that the Society was looking to the City to take liability for
the provision of ambulance services and security in the event something
unexpected arose.

Richard Chappel addressed the issue of ship recruitment, advising that there
were many ships ‘waiting in the wings’. He added that the Society was
concerned that time was running out for a decision on whether to proceed
with the event, and that the ‘in-kind’ contributions were a necessary part of
the event. -

Barry Coulson, Chartered Accountant, referred to the business plan and
explained that the plan was not a negotiation tool and reflected the Society’s
expectation of expenses and revenues. He referred to the request for funding
and suggested that the City might want to consider a cash contribution rather
than an outright grant. Mr. Coulson concluded by indicating that the business
plan called for $200,000 in revenue and City expenses.

Ms. Podmore continued with the presentation, advising that the Society had
been in constant touch with those sponsors who had contributed significant
amounts of funding for the 2002 event. She stated that they were aware of the
concerns of the City, however they still wanted to be involved in an event
which they thought was going to be one of the most successful. Ms. Podmore
added that they were awaiting a decision from the City on whether the event
was going to proceed.

Ms. Podmore then introduced Rya Kava, a member of the Board of the
Vancouver Maritime Museum, who had also been involved in Tall Ships
events in the east. Ms. Kava spoke about the measurable and immeasurable
benefits of hosting the Tall Ships Challenge, such as an increase in tourism
resulting from return visits from visitors after the event was over.
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Discussion then ensued among the Committee members, the delegation and
staff, during which in response to questions, the following information was
provided:

the Society was requesting that the City provide a $350,000 in-kind
contribution and $150,000 in cash, either as a loan or through a line of
credit (the cash contribution did not necessarily have to be a donation),
and endorsement from the City for the event

the budget for the event indicated that the Society would have a profit
of approximately $220,000, which would be used to repay the City for
the loan; however the Society was hoping that the loan would be a
‘forgivable’ loan; it was the Society’s intention to repay the entire loan
but the suggestion was made that there should be a system of checks
and balances on the part of the City to ensure that the Society is
endeavouring to meet its obligations

the Society did not intend to keep any profit resulting from the Tall
Ships 2005 event — the funds would either be returned to the City or
donated to a charity

the Society would like the City to assume responsibility for the
provision of an ambulance service and for any extraordinary
circumstances which might arise

the budget for the 2005 Tall Ships event was in part, based on the
expenses incurred for the 2002 event

the Society would be unable to ‘undertake the event for a cash
contribution from the City of either $250,000 or $350,000

the Society intended to use skilled volunteers and private security
companies to provide security within that portion of Garry Point Park
which had restricted access, and the police would be used to provide
security outside of the park for traffic management, etc.

The delegation was thanked for their presentation, and they then left the table.
Discussion then ensued among Committee members and staff on:

the financial contributions, both in-kind and cash, being requested of
the City by the Society and the impact which provision of the requested
amounts could have on the 2005 budget process

the next steps to be taken if the Committee could not agree with the
amount requested by the Society

the need to protect the City’s initial investment made with the holding
of the 2002 Tall Ships event

whether an event could be undertaken with less in-kind and cash
contributions than was being requested by the Society
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° whether Richmond would lose the festival to another community which
was interested in holding the event.

During the discussion, Committee members expressed support for the event,
but voiced concern about the amount of the requests made by the Society.
Reference was made to the 2002 event and to the financial contribution of the
City, and concern was expressed about the impact which the upcoming event
could have on future budgets. Support was given for a repayable loan, but
only if the loan was not forgiven.

(Cllr. Dang left the meeting at 6:00 p.m., and did not return.)

Discussion continued on the feasibility of providing a loan to the Society,
which made the funding slightly more acceptable to some Committee
members, however, an opinion was also expressed that the City should not
enter into such a loan. The suggestion was also made that the City should be
approaching the Provincial Government and asking for an in-kind
contribution with respect to the provision of ambulance services. Also
addressed during the discussion, were the benefits to the City of holding the
2005 Tall Ships event which some felt were far-reaching and long-standing.
However, concern was expressed about the scale of the event and the
comment was made that the event should be downsized. Included in the
discussion was whether the City should contribute any more than $250,000 in
total for the event.

Comments were made during the discussion about the proposed budget for the
2005 event, with concern being expressed that (i) the amounts estimated for
expenses, especially for dredging, were too conservative; (ii) the SHA had not
yet agreed to providing the dock space for the ships; and (iii) other cities had
indicated that they would be holding events during the same time period as
the Richmond event.

In concluding the discussion, Mayor Brodie advised that he was very proud of
the Committee’s hard work in undertaking the 2002 event, and that he had no
qualms about what could be accomplished in the future. He spoke about the
need to be realistic because of the number of communities which intended to
hold similar events at the same time as the Richmond festival, which could
reduce the number of people attending the City event. As well, the Mayor
noted that the Provincial Government had provided no funds and the funds
received from the Federal Government had been less than expected for the
2002 event. He suggested during his remarks that consideration should be
given to putting on a smaller, more affordable event. Mayor Brodie also
advised that he had spoken to Councillor Evelina Halsey-Brandt, who had
indicated to him that she would not support any contribution of more than
$250,000 in-kind.

As a result of the discussion, the following motion was introduced:
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. It was moved and seconded

That the Richmond Tall Ships Festival Society be advised that:
(1)  the funding level requested cannot be met; and

(2)  further discussions with the Society regarding the Tall Ships 2005
event were being discontinued; and further,

That the Society be thanked for its efforts.
DEFEATED ON A TIED VOTE

OPPOSED: CliIr. Barnes
S. Halsey-Brandt
Howard

Steves

It was moved and seconded
That discussions be continued with the Richmond Tall Ships Festival
Society regarding options for the $150,000 repayable loan and $350,000 in-
kind contribution.

DEFEATED ON A TIED VOTE

OPPOSED: Mayor Brodie
Cllr. Howard

Kumagai

McNulty

It was moved and seconded
That the “Business Plan — Richmond Tall Ships Challenge® be referred to
staff to meet with the Richmond Tall Ships Festival Society to determine
what could be accomplished to a maximum of $250,000.

WITHDRAWN

It was moved and seconded
That the “Business Plan — Richmond Tall Ships Challenge® be referred to
staff for discussion with the Richmond Tall Ships Festival Society as to
whether the Society could produce an event based on a total City in-kind
contribution of $350,000, without any cash.

CARRIED

OPPOSED: Cllr. Kumagai
McNulty
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ADJOURNMENT

It was moved and seconded
That the meeting adjourn (6:20 p.m.).

CARRIED

Certified a true and correct copy of the
Minutes of the meeting of the General
Purposes Committee of the Council of the
City of Richmond held on Thursday,
November 20™, 2003.

Mayor Malcolm D. Brodie Fran J. Ashton
Chair Executive Assistant, City Clerk’s Office

1096524



SCHEDULE A TO THE MINUTES OF !
THE GENERAL PURPOSES |
COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON !
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 17", 2003. '

General Purposes Committee Meeting
Richmond City Hall
Thursday, November 20, 2003.

RE: RICHMOND TALL SHIP CHALLENGE 2005
WHY ARE WE HERE — Our reasons to attend this meeting.

1. We are here because George Duncan asked us to look at, and review
every possibility and explore any new information that may be made
available to us, that could make it possible for our Society to host the
2005 Tall Ship Challenge in Richmond,

2. Because we were assured that the committee will be heard, and that the

committee’s views can be expressed,

3. Because we understand the fiscal constraints that the city finds itself

under,

4. Because if there no way to resolve the issue of the Tall Ships in 2005, we

wish to support @ common exit strategy for the city.

OUR GOAL
Is to create a world-class event that becomes an icon for Richmond, an event
that meets the expectations of the citizens of Richmond, the city, the



sponsors and the attendees. An event that sets the stage for future Tall Ships
events that can follow.

WHY WE CARE:

1. We believe thatthe Tall Ship Challenge® brings incredible measurable
and immeasurable benefits to the community, in a way that no other
initiative of the city has done before nor will do in the future. We believe
that these benefits can be measured and quantified.

2. We believe that a Tall Ship Challenge event in Richmond will make the
community stronger, will provide the City with enhanced economic

opportunities and a stronger bottom line than if the event is not held.

3. We believe that that a Tall Ship event can be an amazing catalyst that
moves forward at a remarkable speed the economic strategies being
developed by the City to create new, sustainable and increased tax
revenues for the City.

4. We believe that most cities in Western Canada are in Richmond’s
position. All are looking to attract new opportunities and new businesses
while enhancing sustainability, liveability and protecting their taxpayers.
The cities that will thrive in this heightened global competitive
environment will be those cities that stand out from mediocrity, that show
initiative, celebrate diversity, accept change and demonstrate their

welcome.

5. We believe the Tall ships strengthens the City’s ability to move forward
on a number of their economic initiatives by; a) increasing the visibility of

the City in the local, provincial, national and international business



communities, and b) by providing a priceless international promotional
opportunity for the economic development office of the City.

6. We believe that there is no better way to advertise the opportunities
that exist along Richmond’s rivers, its ports, its new commercial, maritime
and residential developments, its proximity to the airport than by
showcasing its potential through the creation of a Unique maritime event
that ‘invites the world’ while magniﬁce'ntly capturing Richmond'’s essence —

‘an island city by nature’.

7. We believe that as in 2002, new opportunities will develop for the city
after 2005 that all of us sitting here not yet dreamed of.

8. We think that if Richmond does not climb aboard for 2005, that the City
could lose its opportunity to host other major tall ship events and that

other communities will step in and fill the void.

9. We see thatthe global fascination for tall ships is growing, but the
demand for tall ships on the west coast is in still in its infancy. We believe
that tall ships could well become the major tourism attraction for the City
and the region in years to come as they have on the east coast of North

America and in Europe.

10. We believe that Hollywood productions such as this years’ blockbusters
Pirates of the Caribbean and Master and Commander, are not
coincidental, but have been carefully planned to respond to the growing
interest in the ‘Golden Age of Sail’, of pirates and adventure, of nation
building ahd of exploration. We believe that these productions are the first

of several feature films that will feed our fascination for and curiosity of



tall ships and will help to build excitement for events such as the Tall
Ships in Richmond.

11. We know that smaller locally focused events — such as the arrival of a
single Class A ship to the No. 3 Road pier — will require significant 'city
support (traffic management, street closures, staff time, garbage,
security, float installations, insurance, volunteer coordination, charter
buses etc.). A smaller event, while popular and importaht will have
difficulty generating comparable economic returns, tourism benefits or
cash sponsorships that help to offset the costs the way larger events can.

12. We believe that Richmond wants to be viewed as a ‘can do city’.
13. We believe thatthe Tall Ship Challenge® captured people’s imaginations
and takes hold of their hearts, and that the citizens of Richmond want it to

happen again. And finally,

14. We are proud of what was accomplished in 2002 and want to build on
this legacy.



Sent By: American Sail Training Asscc.;  +1 401 849 5400; - Nov-18-03 , 5:10PM; .

August 15, 2003 : SCHEDULE B TO THE MINUTES OF
| THE GENERAL PURPOSES

Mr. Steve Baker COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON

Race Director MONDAY, NOVEMBER 17™, 2003.

American Sail Training Association
Post Office Box 1459
Newport, Rhode Island 02840

Dear Mr. Baker:

On behalf of the City of Chicago’s Mayor’s Office of Special Events, Navy Plerb and the

Chicago Park District, we would like to extend our warmest thanks for your siffiport and
participation in Tall Ships® Chicago 2003.

Our partnership with the American Sail Training Association was integral to the sucgéss of the
festival. This year's Tall Ships® Chicago 2003 was the largest festival of its kind cva§ to grace
the Great Lakcs. The festival was a truly exceptional opportunity for Chicagoans &id visitors
alike to learn about and board the magnificent vessels, experience a brilliant parade 8f sail, and
enjoy many days of family entertainment. The festival brought more than 20 vesiels to the
shores of Lake Michigan docked at Navy Pier® and DuSable Harbor, as well ag along the
Chicago River and more than two million pecple were exposed to the thrill, breathtaking views
and excitement of the fastival.

Please accept our sincere gratitude for your involvement with Tall Ships® Chit_.%%w 2003.
Without your support, we would not have been able to deliver such 2 world-class evgnt to the
City of Chicago. We await working with you in future celebrations of Chicago. ;

Sincerely,

| LfBto =i
J eficia Peralta Davis David Doig -
EXxeputive Director CEO Superintendent
Mayor’s Office of Special Events MPEA Chicago Park Cistrict

CLiie IG0 i
MAYOR'S OFFICE QF Bf’i&& City'ef Chicago,
_H?[AL Evgg BN TRICT Rich#td M. Daley,
WA u:m‘ml, KoL come out ;Mayor
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OFTICE OF 1THK

CITY OF CHICAGO

RICHARD M. DALEY

MATOR August 14, 2003

Dear M "ﬂ,;gg::b’ﬂ

As Mayor and on behalf of the Cit
YOur support ot 7a// Ships Chicago 2003.

An exciting display of more than two dozen majestic ved
around the world, 7ali Ships Chicago 2003 celebrated Chiciy
t port city. Thrai
participation, more than two million people were abie to view 3

maritime history and legacy as & grea

MAYOR

y of Chicago, | tha

<A

SRS

Page 2

h your

id board

thesa maritime treasures and learn about their historical s:gm__ésance.
=

Thank you again for helping to mske Ta/ Ships Chicagg 2003 an
5

enjoyable and memorable event.

Sinceroly,

or

Mr, Peter Mailo

Executive Director

American Sail Training Association
Post Office Box 1459

Newport, Rhode Island 02840
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